
















































































































































































































































































great way to celebrate the centenary year of 
surf life saving in Australia. 
At the end of this season several members of 
the Management Committee will be standing 
down and I would like to pay tribute to these 
3 gentlemen. 

Gary Daly - Director of Lifesaving. Gary has 
been in this role for 2 seasons and has spent 
many hours in this role over the 2 seasons. 
Gary has made many hard decisions and 
through his efforts and his fellow board 
members have improved our life saving area 
to become one of the best in the State. He has 
also spent many hours assisting with the 
Education side as well facilitating many 
courses, doing exams. 

Grahame Evans - Director of Surf Sports 
Grahame has been doing this job for over 5 
seasons now and has never been afraid to 
make changes to the program and take advise 
from fellow board members and competitors 
as well, this season saw the introduction of a 
new programme which has core events and 
them some team events which changed at 
ever Carnival, this allows for competition to 
finish by 3.30pm at all carnivals. Grahame 
has been involved in the recruitment of more 
officials at Carnivals through the level 1 
courses he conducted during the season. 

Ken English - President - Ken has been our 
President for the last 5 seasons and I have 
been honored to work with him during this 
period, we have seen many changes made 
during this time. Ken has always led the 
Management Committee from the front and 
was always prepared to make change if it was 
for the benefit of the Clubs and Officers. Ken 
has been a very hard working members of this 
Branch over many years and I would like to 
take this opportunity to thank him for his 
many years of service to the Branch as well as 
thank his wife Kim for allowing him to be so 
actively involved. 

I must also pay tribute to the rest of the 
Management Committee John Brown Director 
of Finance, George Fatseas Diector of Youth 
Development and Tim Murray Director of 

Junior Development. These gentlemen also 
put in many hours of their time in their role 
and also willing to assist in any projects that 
we all under take as a Management 
Committee to ensure that we offer the best 
possible service to the Clubs. 

I would like to express my sincere thanks to 
Yvette Rutherford and Linda Perrin our 2 
office assistants, who handle the day to day 
operations and drive me mad with emails and 
phone calls every day. Through the efforts of 
both of these ladies, they have supplied 
additional training for clubs in regards to 
surfguard. As you may have notice during the 
year that we are keeping clubs up to date on 
what is happening with reminder emails going 
out as well as the re introduction of the Blue 
and Gold Newsletter, through the efforts of 
Yvette who is the author behind the 
newsletter . 

I would like to conclude by one again 
expressing my thanks to everyone for their 
assistance in making the 2006/07 season a 
great one and lets hope that 2007 /08 season 
is even better. 

John De Cean 
DEPUTY PRESIDENT _flMI ~··-1 
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